THE ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

SPECIAL BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 15, 2021 - 6:00 P.M.

THE ISLES CLUBHOUSE 

1500 VICTORIA FALLS BLVD


PALM BEACH GARDENS, FL 33410

APPROVED 1/25/22
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER:  
President, Bruce Testa, called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 
QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established by roll call.  The following Board members were present:  Bruce Testa, President, Carol Anselmo (via phone), 1st Vice President; Elaine Knapp, 2nd Vice President; Bertha Matics, Secretary; and Steve Rousseau, Treasurer.  Also in attendance was Donna Tagg, LCAM representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc. 
INSURANCE RENEWAL:
Bruce recapped his meeting with Don Brady from R. V. Johnson Insurance Agency regarding the renewal of the Association’s insurance policies.  He pointed out the page in the proposal that showed the markets that were approached.  There was about a $4,500 increase in property insurance due to a recent insurance appraisal that showed an increased appraisal of $400,000.  Steve made a motion to ratify the insurance package renewal at $29,714.75 and to decrease line item 6080 in the 2022 budget from $36,500 to $32,500; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.  Steve then noted that the difference between the approved amount and the budgeted amount is the flood insurance that is billed separately at a different time of the year.

TENNIS COURT RESURFACING:

The Board reviewed the revised proposals from Professional Tennis Court Specialists (PTCS).  Steve stated that he also inspected the tennis courts and had some questions and concerns that were addressed in a telephone conversation with PTCS and was pleased with the way they would be addressing the cracks that he noted on the courts. The Board focused on the Option 2 proposal for the north courts which would convert the 2 tennis courts, one of which currently has a pickleball court overlay, to 4 permanent pickleball courts leaving just the 2 tennis courts on the south courts.  Steve made a motion to accept the proposal to resurface the south courts for $8,752.48 and accept the Option 2 proposal for the north courts at $16,320.96 including the windscreens for both at a cost of $6,610.00; seconded by Elaine and all voted in favor.

Steve then made a motion to convert the 2 north tennis courts to 4 permanent pickleball courts; seconded by Elaine and all voted in favor.

When the 2022 budget was originally adopted by the Board at their meeting on November 23rd, the initial proposal from PTCS was not received.  This proposal allows for all resurfacing funds to come from Reserves and not be supplemented by Operating; therefore, line item 6191 can be revised to allocate $7,714 instead of $37,714 and Steve made a motion to adjust the 2022 Budget accordingly; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.
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REVISED 2022 BUDGET:

Reflecting the above changes, Steve made a motion to adopt the revised 2022 Budget; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.

Bruce then made a motion to refund the Oakmont models and Carlyle models the excess painting reserves collected in 2022; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.  The Capri units were addressed at the November 23rd Board meeting.  The 2022 Budget will reflect the refunds.
No other business was conducted during this Special Meeting of the Board.

ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at 6:48 pm.
Respectfully submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA
